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1
PURPOSE

1.1
To inform Committee about the annual taxi meeting.

2
BACKGROUND

2.1
The annual taxi meeting took place on Wednesday, 13 May 2009 at 7.00pm in the Ribble Valley Town Hall.

2.2
23 licence holders attended.

2.3
Prior to the meeting licence holders had been given an opportunity to place matters on the agenda for discussion.

2.4
A copy of the minutes of the meeting is attached as Appendix 1.

3
ISSUES

3.1
The purpose of the annual taxi meeting is to provide an opportunity for communication between the Council and those holding licences issued by the Council.

3.2
Whilst the meeting takes place annually, Members will be aware that licence holders also have the opportunity to attend before Licensing Committee to raise matters of concern, and/or to contact Officers and Members as appropriate.

3.3
The meeting on the 13 May was well attended and constructive.

3.4
The responsibility now rests with Committee to decide how best to act upon the concerns expressed by licence holders, in particular the following matters were raised which will require a decision from Committee:

1.
Use of phone numbers on vehicles in respect of hackney vehicles.

2.
Plate numbers on vehicle rear doors.

3.
The requirement for drivers to hold a private hire badge for 6 months before being able to apply for a hackney drivers licence.

4.
Differential hackney fares for vehicles with 6 or more seats.

5.
Provision of additional ranks.

 3.5



Members will recall that in 2008 the annual taxi meeting took place immediately after the meeting of the Council’s Licensing Committee.  In 2009, due to the scheduled meeting date being later than in 2008, it was thought best to hold the annual taxi meeting separate from a scheduled committee meeting, hence fewer Members of the Committee were able to attend.

3.6
For that reason the purpose of considering the annual taxi meeting minutes is to enable Members of the Committee to discuss the matters raised, and direct the Legal Services Manager as to which matters Committee wish to take forward for a decision.

4
RECOMMENDED THAT COMMITTEE
41
 Consider the matters raised at the annual taxi meeting as set out in Appendix 1 and determine an appropriate workplan for future meetings to address the concerns raised.

LEGAL SERVICES MANAGER

For further information please ask for Diane Rice, extension 4418.

(16060903)
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